
CALRTA #91 PAGE 1 SUMMER 2021

Volume 19 Number 3 “Your partner in pension protection Summer 2022

INSIDE THIS ISSUE
Action 5,7, 9, 10
Announcements 14,18
Area IV Report 17-18
Book Club 8
Directory Changes 4-5
In Memory 2
Have You Heard 21-22
Insurance 13
Legislation 19-20
Luncheon 12
Membership 10-11
Mini Grants 2
Officers/Chairs 1
President’s Message 1,3
Resources 5, 9
Treasurer’s Report 3
Volunteer Hours 5,6

OFFICERSANDCHAIRPERSONS –Division 91

Co-President: Sharon Blattel Mini-Grants: Florence Griffin
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Members-At-Large have no duties. These people just attend board
meetings and contribute to discussions.

We need your wisdom and direction as a participant. Please consider
attending a board meeting and joining our team.

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS Sharon Blattel/Sharon Yool
Our first in-person luncheon on April 6, 2022, was well attended as you can
see by the photo.We had a deliciousmenu of choices.

The programwas put on by TheWater Use Efficiency team from the
Alameda CountyWater District. Gisselle Delgadillo, their spokesperson,
sharedways to save water during the drought (including resources on gray
water), suggestions on drought resistant landscaping, and information
about free giveaways and the devices that ACWDprovides to help reduce
the amount of water home owners use. She also brought yard signs ( Save
Water, the Drought is Here) that attendees took to display in their front
yards.

At the conclusion we had aQuilt raffled off. The quilt was donated by the local Piecemakers Quilting
Guild.

Everyone enjoyed the opportunity of chatting with friends .We’re hoping that you’ll be able to attend
our next luncheon being held at the Elk’s Club in Fremont onWednesday, July 6th.
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Donations to the
mini grant fund
By JudyMolander, Financial Secretary

These are thememorial donations to the grant
fund since the Fall 2021 edition of Fun Times:

INMEMORYOF:
WandaHomen’s son by Yvonne Brown
MarilynMackinnon’s husband by Yvonne Brown
Mary Lou Schuster by NancyMinamide
JoanMullen by Ruth Bell
Juanita Thomas by Barbara Gaskin
JohnMelendez by Beverley Berridge
Jan Gordon byMuriel Rodrigues
Milene Rawlinson byMuriel Rodrigues
Elsa Horn by Barbara Horn
Rita Hammer byMuriel Rodrigues
Rita Hammer by JudyMolander
Janet Gordon by Division 91
L.Milene Rawlinson by Division 91

James Tambellini by Division 91

In Honor ofGrandson, Evan Bell, birthday by Ruth Bell
Donation to Grant Fund by Judy Tokubo

Please return this formwith your gift.

Donor’s name:________________________________________________________

Street Address_______________________________________________________

City____________________State___________Zip Code ______

In memory of_________________________________________________________

In honor of _________________________________________________________

Where acknowledgment is to be sent

Name:_____________________________________________________________________

Address________________________________________________________________

City__________________________State___________ Zip Code __________

Amount Enclosed $___________________________________
Make check payable to CalRTADivision #91
Mail to Scholarship, CalRT #91, POBox 643, Fremont, CA 94537-0643
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TEXTING for SENIORS

BFF - best friend fell
BTW - bring thewheelchair
TTYL - talk to you LOUDER
BYOT - bring your own teeth
LMDO - laughingmy dentures out
FWIW - forgot where I was
IMHAO- ismy hearing aid on
OMMR - onmymassage recliner
ROFLCGU -rolling on the floor laughing and can’t get up

Please Join us July 6th–WeMissed You

Treasurer’s Report

As of February 13, 2022 the
balance in division checking
account was
$25,057.36

The grants account had a
balance of
$1,764.72 on that same date.

Gene Amaral
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WEWELCOMENEWMEMBERS:
EVELYN S.PAGNI REBECCAA. REED
VANCEA. HAMILTON BONNIE L. SLOAN
TIMOTHYHESS DEBBIEWILSON

WEOFFERCONDOLENCES FOR THE PASSINGOF:
JAMES TAMBELLINI
HELENEHOPSON–May 20 (99 last January)
RITAHAMMER (formermember who helpedwhenDivision 91 and 59 split)
A condolence card was sent to the family of Frank Thomas for his passing. Cards were also
sent toWandaHomen for the loss of her son,MarilynMacKinnon for the loss of her
husband, and Jeanette Rauscher for the passing of her mother.

SETS AMANNupdated email address
JULIE CLICK added email address
JUDYCOLBYmoved
KATHYCONIGLIO added phone number and
email address
DOLORES CONNERS updated email address
JUDITHCORTEZmoved and updated phone
number
CYNTHIA EARL addedmail address and email
address
MARIA ESTRELLA-DURAN added email address
BARBARAGASKIN updated phone number
JUDYHANDLEYmoved
JOHNHAUWERT updated phone and email
addresses
PATHEERmoved
SHARONHICKSmoved and added email address
CHERYLHIGGINS updated email address
DIANNEHOLMES added email address
LAURI HOWARDmoved
NORMHOWELL added email address
PAMELA JENSEN added email address

JOHNRICHARDmoved and updated phone and
email addresses
BETH JOHNSON added email address
RUTHKECK update email address
PAT KEENAN moved
MARIAN LANGFORD updated email address
CAROLMOCK added email address
RICK PATTON added email address
STEWART PERLMAN added email address
SYLVIA PHILLIPS updated phone number
JUDY PINO added email address
LIZ POE updated odeon number
XENIA RENHOLTS updated email address
EMELIE ROGERS added email address
CATHERINE ROST updated phone number
BARBARA SHIMMINmoved
ROSE SMART added email address
JANICE SQUIRES added email address
SUSAN TIMBERMANmoved
HARONVALLES updated email address
SHARONWNUCK added email address
SHARONYOOL updated phone number

DIRECTORYCHANGES since Spring, 2022 Fun Times:

DIRECTORYUPDATES
If you have questions or
corrections, please contact Judy
Molander. The current address,
phone, and email is listed in your
2021-2022 orange Directory of
Members.
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SPAMAND IDENTITY THEFT AVOIDANCE
To keep your identity from unscrupulous people, the CalRTADivision #91
board has voted to no longer publish home addresses, email addresses, or
phone numbers for our members where theymight get into the wrong
hands. Since some of ourmembers receive their FUN Times via emails, this
information

More About Computer Fraud fromAARP

https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2022/top-scams.html

https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2022/money-laundering.html

https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2022/data-breaches-fuel-financial-

VOLUNTEERHOURS
From JudyMolander

2020 and 2021 Covid controlled years weremost unusual. For the volunteer hours of those
years, I asked you to check your old calendars andmake estimates for how you volunteered.
Many of the activities that we didwere no longer available due to restrictions; other newways
of volunteeringwere presented.

Only 22members submitted hours for 2020 and 2021 combined. During those two years, 18,422
hours were donated. I know some of the people that send in information and nobody gave
himself or herself enough credit. Be honest but remember anything you do that benefits another
(including animals when you volunteer for animal services, taking care of neighbor’s dogwhile
they are on vacation etc. ) and you do not receive pay or reimbursement counts as volunteer
hours.

The hours that you submit are totaledwith the othermembers of Division 91 and submitted to
Area 4which forwards them to the state office. Your namewill never be used; your reporting is
totally anonymous. The information is used for publicity in local and state areas and for
legislative purposes. In 2017, over 2million hours that was valued at $55millionwas donated as
volunteer hours by retired teachers.

The form that was included in the last issue of FUN Timeswas intended as aworksheet for you
to use this year. Another copy of that form is on the next page, andwill be in the December
issue of FUN Times and youmay use that form to send in your 2022 hours in January, 2023.

Thank you for all that you do to benefit others.

Thanks again,
JudyMolander

https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2022/top-scams.html
https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2022/money-laundering.html
https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2022/data-breaches-fuel-financial-fraud.ht
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CalRTADivision 91 VOLUNTEERHOURS SURVEY
January 1, 2022 –December 31, 2022

Name (please print)

Senior Service
Senior Center, Meals onWheels, Senior
Transportation, etc.

Service Organizations
CalRTA, AARP, ClubOfficer or Committee,
Rotary, AAUW, Elks, etc.

Health andWelfare
Caretaker of relatives and/or others,
Hospitals, Clinics, Nursing homes, Hospice,
Handicapped services

Church
Choir/Music, Teacher/Aide, Officer or Usher,
Committees

Civic
Boards or Commissions, Community
Betterment, Youth Groups

Education
Schools, Tutoring, Counselor, Teacher, Event
Judge, Scholarship

Cultural
Library, Museum, Historical or Genealogical
Society, Music, Art Groups

Other

GRANDTOTAL

Please be prepared to submit this survey with your total hours by no later thanMarch 31, 2023.

CalRTADivision 91
Judy Molander

3441 Streamside Circle #218
Pleasanton, CA 94588

Note this is a change of address
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https://www.youtube.com/user/calrta

http://www.calrta.org/

Three Very Important Links

https://div91.calrta.org/

www.calrta91.org//

Gifts to Give

Shelley Bartley, a member of our division and formerMission Valley teacher, has
been coordinating a gigantic project to help both ABODE clients and others with
gifts for the December holidays for the last 40 years. She would ask for people to
donate various items that would then be divided into gift packets.

Starting this year, I volunteered to be responsible for collecting gifts that will be
given to children from Kindergarten through Third Grade. Here are some examples of items that you could
donate: games, puzzles, glue sticks, pencils, erasers, crayons, colored pencils, washable markers, new
books, small stuffed animals, knitted or crocheted hats, socks, Christmas cards, Christmas wrapping paper
appropriate for children, gallon zip lock bags (used when dividing gifts up for individuals) to name a few.
Half Price Books and the Dollar Store are good resources as well as any other store that has school supply
sales.

I’ll be collecting items from July 1st through September 30th. Before dropping off sendme an email or text
(510) 371-2584 first. Don’t want things left on the front porch.

Thank you in advance for helping provide Christmas joy to needy children.
Sharon Yool
sharonyool@yahoo.com

CalRTA Introduces YouTube Channel
Want to stay connected to CalRTACommunications?
Sub- scribe to our YouTube Channel. It’s Free to
Members.
Log in to http://calrta.org... click on: Technology “How
To” Tools... click on: subscribe... click on: notification bell
Now you can browse videos with Retirement Tips,
Legislative Updates, Technology Tutorials, the
Future of Learning... and somuchmore!

https://www.youtube.com/user/calrta
https://www.youtube.com/user/calrta
http://www.calrta.org/
http://www.calrta.org/
https://div91.calrta.org/
http://www.calrta91.org/
http://www.calrta91.org/
http://calrta.org
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CalRTABOOKCLUBNEWS

Our CalRTA Book Club continues tomeet on the secondMonday of eachmonth. Wemet in person
for a fewmonths, but thenwith the omicron version of Covid 19 spreading so easily, wewent back to
Zoommeetings. At our Februarymeeting we discussed the possibility of meeting outdoors at
Melinda Picken’s home. Because of the unsettled weather, wewill meet on Zoom inMarch, hoping
to be able tomeet in person in April.

OurMarchmeeting will be onMarch 14 at 10:00 a.m. on Zoom. Carolyn Zeljak will lead a discussion
of the book, THE FOURWINDS, by Kristin Hannah. I will send out invitations to the Zoommeeting a
few days before. Wewelcome newmembers, so if you are interested in joining our book club, please
contact me by email or text. My cell phone number is (510)673-6724.

June 13, 2022 THEGIRLWITH THE LOUDINGVOICE by Abi Dare

July 11, 2022 A LONGPETALOF THE SEA by Isabel Allende

August 8, 2022 STATEOF TERROR byHillary Clinton and Louise Penny

September 12, 2022 I AMAGIRL FROMAFRICA by Elizabeth Nyamayaro

October 10, 2022 HOWSTELLA LEARNED TOTALK by Christina Hunger

November 14, 2022 Choose books for next year, 2023

December 12, 2022 WHILE JUSTICE SLEEPS by Stacey Abrams

Luncheon Book Sales
By Lyneil LansingWasser

Everyone really enjoyed gathering in person in April and having the
opportunity to again look over the books and puzzles. Our sale was very
productive and all proceeds go directly to ourmini grant fund. I want to
thank those of youwho contactedme during themanymonths we didn’t
meet to either drop off books or haveme pick them up. Those donations
really added to the quality of our collection andwe all appreciate it!
Please keep our book sales in mind as you pass by your own home
libraries and bring any items youwould like to donate to the next

luncheon in July. Of course, youmay also contact me beforehand if that is easier.

If you donate puzzles, please remember that theymust be complete and in a ziploc bag inside the
box. I also suggest that you check your books tomake sure you haven’t left any personal
memorabilia tucked inside. As a reminder, hardbacks are $2.00, paperbacks are $1.00, DVDs are
$1.00 each, audiobooks are $1.00, and puzzles aremarked as $1.00 or $2.00. People have asked
about the color-coded post-its on the books. These are just part of my keeping track of howmany
sales rotations the books have gone through. THANKYOU for your generosity in donating and
your interest in buying books at our sales! .
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Not AMember?
Join the CalRTA family!We havemore than 40,000members and are the

only organization dedicated to helping guide you through your retirement
journey!Wework to protect your retirement security and give back to our
communities and public education through service projects, scholarships and
grants … andwe have a whole lot of fun!

Join Us

Or if you’d like to have $5.50 deductedmonthly from your CalSTRS check,
please download and complete the paper form. CalSTRS requires your
signature and Social Security number.

Download

I am amember –what is myMember ID?

Yourmember id number can be found on either the address label of your
CalRTACONTACTmagazine or on yourmembership card. If you cannot find
yourmember number contact the CalRTA business office by clicking ‘Contact’
on the web site.

What is my Password?

Your password is your last name in lowercase letters.

https://calrta.org/join-us
https://calrta.org/wp-content/uploads/CalRTA_Mem_Flyer_18_Web.pdf
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* Required only for dues deduction option

Enrollment Form (please print)

* Social Security Number: ____________________________________  Division # (optional):______________________________________

First Name: ____________________________ Middle Name: ____________________________ Last Name: ____________________________

Address: ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City: ___________________________________________________________________ State: ___________ Zip: _______________________

Phone: (                ) _____________________________________  E-Mail: _______________________________________________________

Year of Retirement: _____________________________________ District Retired From: ____________________________________________

Please indicate payment method on the other page and mail to:			 CalRTA
1750 Howe Avenue, Suite 630

							  Sacramento, CA 95825-3370
(916) 923-2200 or (800) 523-2782

For more than 85 years CalRTA has been the watchdog for 

California’s retired educators. Whether it’s pension protection, 

the social and education aspect, or the products and services 

that CalRTA offers, there’s something for everyone in CalRTA.

The core mission of CalRTA is to protect and enhance the 

pensions of CalSTRS members, but other goals include:

n	 Full purchasing power protection for all retired educators

n	 An equitable pension system that treats all retirees equally

n	 Repeal of the Social Security penalties (the Windfall 

Elimination Provision and the Government Pension 

Offset) which penalize careers in public education.

n	 A health care system that is accessible, affordable and of 

high quality for all Californians.

Benefits of Membership
n	 Professional staff working on your behalf with the 

California Legislature and in Washington, D.C. to protect 

and improve your benefits.

n	 Special discounts on insurance, entertainment, travel and 

more.

n	 A social network for those looking to meet new friends 

and/or for help navigating retirement issues.

n	 An active grassroots community for those who want to 

stay involved.

n	 The opportunity to give back to the education community 

through teacher grants and student scholarships. Last 

year, CalRTA and its various scholarship programs and 

foundations awarded more than $700,000.

www.calrta.org

al
California Retired Teachers Association

Your partner in pension protection

Helping You Navigate  
Your Retirement Journey

Join us!

WEB 
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Membership Thoughts June 2022

Cash Payers, Don’t Forget About the “22 in 22” Program
Thisprogram encourages annual cash payers to change to Dues Deduction as a method to pay
their dues when their dues come due this year. About 45 days or so before your dues are due the
state CalRTA office sends a reminder to each cash payer that their dues are soon due and offering a
chance for that member to either continue paying cash or to switch to dues deduction where a lit-
tle $5.50 nip is deducted from their pension check eachmonth. If that switch is made then the
state office lets the division know and the next month our Division 91 sends a $22.00 check back
to the switcher/ switchwee as thanks. NOTE: Since the pension check is where the $5.50 is taken from,
the member must be receiving a pension check from CalSTRS each month in order to qualify for this thank
you program.
The vast majority of cash payers have no trouble getting that check to us but as we age it can possi-
bly become something wemight forget. A lapsed paymentmeans the state office and the division
loses incomes, our membership total goes down, and the website is unavailable to the lapsedmem-
ber. Sadly, memories don’t improve with age. CalRTA needs our sustained support!

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>
>>>>>

Welcome to New Members! TimHessEvelyn Stark Pagni

DebbieWilson Bonnie Sloan Vance Hamilton Rebecca Reed
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>

Muriel Rodrigues Membership Division #91
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

NEW MEMBER ENROLLMENT FORM CalRTADivision #91

Name (First)____________________(Middle/Initial)______________(Last)____________________

(Street)---------------------------------------(City) ---------------------------(State)--------(Zip)-------------

Home phone --------------------------------- Email--------------------------------------------------------------

Retired from---------------------------------- Year ------------- School--------------------------------------
Please check the paymentmethod you select:

-------Dues Deduction $5.50monthly Social Security # -----------------------------------(required for dues deduction)
I authorize the State Teachers’ Retirement System (STRS) to deduct my association dues. Should the amount of dues be adjusted, as
deemed necessary by CalRTA, I authorize that the adjusted deductions shall continue unless I notify the CalRTA business office in
writing to the contrary. To terminate dues deduction, I agree tomakemy request in writing to the CalRTA office.

----------Cash $66.00 annually (Make a check out to CalRTA.)

Signature------------------------------------------------------------------------- Date-------------------------------------------

Did a particular person encourage you to join CalRTA? If so, who________________________________________

Mail to: Muriel Rodrigues CalRTA #91 5342Westbury Ct. Newark, CA 94560-1353
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LUNCHEONMEETINGAT THE ELKS LODGE

38991 Farwell Dr., Fremont, CA 94536

Wednesday, July 6, 2022

11:15 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.

Program

Our program for our luncheonmeetingwill be awinner from the local AAUWSpeech Trek contest.
Tamanna Gandhi will be a junior atWashingtonHigh School in Fremont this fall. Shewill present
her speech on the subject, “Has the United States lived up to its pledge of ‘liberty and justice’ for
all? Would requiring the study of diversity, equality, and inclusion in a high school setting help to
insure liberty and justice for all?” Shewill be available to answer questions from ourmembers.

LunchMenu

ChickenMarsala, Tortellini withMarinara Sauce (vegetarian for all),
Seasonal Vegetable Saute, CaliforniaMixed Green Salad, Rolls and Butter,

Sweet Tray (cookies, brownies, bars)

Raffle and Book Sale

Tickets will be sold for a raffle of various donated items. Therewill also be a Book Salewith
hardbacks for $2.00, paperbacks for $1.00 and puzzles for $1.00 - $2.00.

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………Lun-
cheon cost: $20.00 per person. Reservationsmust be received by Tuesday, June 28 , 2022.
Please send your reservation to Janie Caldwell, 37111 Elm Street, Fremont, CA 94536. Phone
(510)797-2462.

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Name(s) _________________________________________________________________

Phone _________________________ Email ____________________________________

Make your check for $20 per person payable to CalRTA#91. Check Amount ___________

Would you like a ride to the luncheon? ________If yes, what is your zip code? ___________

Note:
Speech Trek is an American Association of UniversityWomen (AAUW) speaking contest open to all Califor-
nia High School students. It’s a project that begins at the local level with a speech tournament and culmi-
nates with 3 top state Speech Trek began in 2007 and is open to both girls as well as boys who are actively
enrolled in grades 9-12.
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Insurance Bits ‘n Pieces
By Yvonne Brown

CalPERS LONGTERMCAREUPDATE

Recently, thanks to Kay Schwartz, updated (April 22, 2022) information has been received on
the status of CalPERS Long TermCare Program.

Bonnie Burns, Training and Policy Specialist, posted the following information:

"We have just learned that CalPERS has opted out of the class action settlement ending the cur-
rent agreement that was scheduled to be heard on June 8th. This means that policyholders will
not get any of the options that were described in the settlement."

Formore details check the following:
California Health Advocates<Long TermCare>CalPERSUpdate #6: CalPERSOpts Out of Settle-
ment
CALRTA #91 PAGE 18 SPRING 2022

CHECKINGOUTHEALTH INSURANCE as suggested by United
Health Care (UHC)
To understand the 2022 coverage in your health insurance----Review your planmaterials--
1. Check your Annual Notice of Changeswhich you should have received in Fall, '21 (September,
usually).
2. Check your Evidence of Coverage either on your plan's website or by calling the Customer
Service number on yourmember ID card.
3. Check your drug list (formulary). Be certain you understand coverage for yourmedications.
This can, also, be found on your plan's website.

HOMEOWNERS' INSURANCE
Checking your Homeowner's Insurance From a recent (January, 2022) copy of SaturdayHomes,
(The BayArea's Comprehensive guide to new homes online at NewHomeFinder.news)
1. "Review your homeowner's insurance at least once a year, or during an event change, such as
gettingmarried ormaking a large purchase, home renovation or otherwise...."

2. "Scrutinizing your policymay reveal gaps and deficiencies that can leave you financially vul-
nerable.....or, possibly you'll findways to reduce the costs in a policy."

CURRENT LEGISLATION
Recently, Assembly Bill 1400 byAssemblymanAsh Kalra,
Democrat, San Jose, was "pulled from a vote" by the CA
State Legislature. If passed, his bill "would have guaranteed
medical coverage to every resident by levying billions in
new taxes" according to the East Bay Times, February 1,
2022. "AB 1400would have created a publicly financed
health care system called CalCare, whichwould cost be-
tween $314 billion and $391 billion in state and local funds
according to a legislative analysis."
Information from the TRI-CITYVOICE, January 18, 2022 reported, "Vermont enacted the na-
tion's first universal health care system in the country.
But state officials abandoned it three years later because they couldn't afford to pay for it.
George Skelton, Los Angeles Times Columnist, wrote in the East Bay Times, February 4, 2022,
that "Universal coverage in California is a better bet than single-payer." According to informa-
tion from the internet....."A universal systemwould likely keep existing plans in place, but also
create new options for the state's 3million uninsured."
Will California choose either of these plans to pay for health insurance, or will California con-
tinuewith the health insurance plans, including the Affordable Care Act insurance plans (Oba-
macare), which are now being used?
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Convention Celebrates CalRTA’s Successes
By Sue Breyer
“Excellent, engaging speakers … great collaboration opportunities … well-organized … a
wonderful opportunity to meet in person ...I went home inspired.” These are just a few of
the comments provided by this year’s convention attendees on their conference
evaluation form. Despite having notmet in person since 2019, CalRTAmembers reveled in
our association’s continued success in maintaining communication with its members,
adapting to new virtual online platforms, fighting for the repeal of the WEP-GPO, and in
our continued campaign to increasemembership. President RonBreyer spoke of CalRTA’s
many successful advocacy efforts and urged us to share these successes rather than tuck
them away as California’s “best kept secret.” CalSTRS CEO Cassandra Lichnock touted the
numerousways inwhichCalSTRSworks hard to protect retirees and seniors,whileAARP’s
Chief Diversity Officer Edna KaneWilliams explained the importance of diversity, equity
and inclusion in organizations such as ours. Convention participants learned how to
successfully avoid online scams, brand and market CalRTA, use the wealth of information
in the CalRTA database, step up into leadership positions, and host online pre-retirement
events. Andfinally,motivational speakerKeithHawkins closed out our time togetherwith
uplifting and heartwarming anecdotes and moments of personal reflection, reminding us
thatwe can be “better than good!”Aswe go about our tasks in CalRTA,wemust remember
that “people don’t follow what you say, they follow what you do,” and “People will forget
what you say, but they’ll never forget theway youmade them feel.” Wisewords, indeed.

Missed the Convention? Here’s the Scoop! By Sue Breyer

You may have missed the Convention and the many “educational sessions” that were
offered, but you can still access the session resources, including handouts, PowerPoint
slides and other informational materials. Go to the CalRTA website (calrta.org) and log in.
Look for the “Convention&DelegateAssembly”box (imageat left) then clickon it to access
all the convention photos and resources. Beloware CTC-related contributions to the Convention:

· Awards Banquet PowerPoint - by CatherineMcNally
·Marketing & Branding CalRTA - byDebbie Pate-Newberry
· AWalk Through the State Database - by JohannaHobbs
· Online ScamAwareness - by Sue Breyer

Navigating the CalRTAWebsite – by Sue Breyer

Afraid to access the CalRTAwebsite because you think youmight get lost? Not surewhat
the difference is between the “home” page and the “members” page? Well, help is on the
way! If you have 14minutes to spare, you canwatch a short tutorial on “How toNavigate
the CalRTAWebsite.” The short, informational video takes you through all the
components of thewebsite andwhat is included on each “page.” And if you’re the kind
that needs a handout, or “roadmap” to follow, you can CLICKHERE to access one! The
video and handoutwould be a great resource to sharewith your Divisionmembers at
your next general meeting, whether virtual on Zoomor in-person. Access the short video
by clicking the link below: https://youtu.be/pkGParkrboU

https://youtu.be/pkGParkrboU
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Visit the 2022 Annual Convention Recap Page

https://calrta.org/2022annualconvention/

2022 Annual Convention &Delegate Assembly

May 13-15, 2022 | Hyatt Regency Sacramento

THANKYOU for participating in this year’s
Annual Convention!We hope you enjoyed
reconnecting with your CalRTA community!

Look for more event details and photos in the
summer issue of CalRTAContact.

Information below…

(1) Online Event Photo Album

(2) Event Handouts and Powerpoint

Presentations

(3) Election & Award Results

(4) Division Post-EventMaterials

https://calrta.org/2022annualconvention/
https://calrta.org/2022annualconvention/
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June, 2022

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Mary KayHenderson. Area IV Co-Director

Retired Teachers “Focus on Success” at State Convention

Guest speakers included CalSTRS CEOCassandra Lichnock,

andAARP’s Chief Diversity Officer Edna KaneWilliams

“Focus on Success” was the theme for the recent California Retired Teachers Association’s (Cal-

RTA) Annual Convention andDelegate Assembly in Sacramento. Fifteen local retired teachers from

Area IV participated in the event, which offeredmembers a chance to reconnect in-person after

several years of virtual meetings. Over 200 delegates from throughout the state attended the Con-

vention. During the three-day event, members went “back to school” at numerous education ses-

sions on topics such asMedicare, online scams, CalSTRS resources, and variousworkshops designed

for CalRTA leaders and volunteers.

Thoughmuch has changed in California since CalRTAwas formed in 1929, the focus on retire-

ment security remains firmly in place. This year CalRTA is sponsoring two bills that will protect re-

tired educators and their earned pension benefit:

● SB 868 (Cortese) will increase the financial assistance our oldest retired educators receive

from the Supplemental BenefitMaintenance Account (SMBA), and

● AB 1667 (Cooper) will ensure retired educators are not held liable for prior overpayments

that weren’t their fault.

In addition to providing security for retirees, pensions have a tremendous positive economic im-

pact on California according to the report “Pensionomics 2021” by theNational Institute on Retire-

ment Security:

● $76.7 billion in economic output generated by retirees’ spending

● 395,520 jobs paying $25.4 billion inwages supported by retirees’ spending

● $15.1 billion in federal, state and local tax revenues

CalRTA also supports public education and current teachers with scholarships and teacher

grants. Last year CalRTA and its local Divisions donatedmore than $750,000 in grants, scholarships

andmaterials to schools. That was in addition to the $65millionworth of volunteer time.

Locally, Division #91 offers approximately 25 grants each year to local teachers in Fremont,

Union City andNewarkworth $6,000.
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“We cared about our students and our communities

while weworked as educators,” said CalRTA State President

Ron Breyer. “That caring doesn’t stop at retirement.”

Local teachers looking for grant opportunities should

watch for announcements on the CalRTA statewebsite

(www.calrta.org) and our local Division’s website www.cal-

rta 91.org.

~~~~~

The California Retired Teachers Association (CalRTA) is the

state’s foremost organization dedicated to the concerns of

retired educators. CalRTA began in 1929. A small group of

teachers banded together to fight for better pensions for

colleagueswhowere living in poverty after a lifetime of teaching. Laura E. Settle, CalRTA’s

founder and president until 1945, drove the dusty highways of the state to help organize teach-

ers in a common cause. Learnmore online at www.calrta.org or on Facebook. Please encourage

former colleagues, who have not, to join us in protecting our pensions and supporting public ed-

ucation. All this protection and support for only $66 a year—amere $5. 50 amonth. Such a

LegislativeAlert!
Anew and complex initiative is now gathering
signatures to be placedon thenextballot in
California. Theofficial title is “Authorizes
Additional Lawsuits Challenging Public
Education Policies andActions byCreating
NewConstitutional Right.”
This initiativewould create a constitutional right for all students in public schools to
receive a “high quality” education. Whatdoes thatmean?Theproponents have
intentionally left this definitionblank, allowingparentsandnon-profitgroups tochallenge
any law, regulation,policyoraction incourt that theybelieveviolates the right toa “high
quality”education.

Pleasedo not sign or contributemoney to this vague and complex initiative thatwould
harmpubliceducationandwasteeducational resourcesoncourtcostsand legal fees.
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IMPORTANT LEGISLATIVENEWS
CalRTA needs your help in Sacramento!

Please call your assemblymember and ask them to support AB 1667 ( Cooper ) & SB 868 ( Cortese )! ! !
Assembly Bill 1667 ( Cooper ) will protect a teacher’s retirement security by insuring that any CalRTA

benefit reduction will be covered in the event of an employer mistake.
Senate Bill 868 ( Cortese ) will use excess funds within CalSTRS’ purchasing power account to pro-

vide an equitable distribution of these funds to help California’s oldest retired educators maintain fiscal
stability.
For retirees that retired in the 1970’s, this benefit can provide up to 48% of their entire retirement

benefit. It would create a one-time permanent adjustment applied to the total current benefit that is
being paid to these retirees. It would include the 2% improvement factor and the increase would be
based upon the year of retirement. It would only apply to retirees who retired prior to 1999.

The Rally

By Teri Gerritz
For all of youwho registered to participate in ourMay 18th Lobby Day and Rally in support of full re-
peal ofWEP-GPOwhether in-person or remotely, many thanks for a very productive day.

At the Pre-rally meeting
Webegan on Tuesday afternoon (May 17th) in the Lutheran church in the Capitol Hill district. As we
gathered and greeted one another, it was a happy occasion since we had beenmeeting remotely for the
past two years.We shared personal stories of howWEP-GPO affects either us or the people we sup-
port.

Rally Day!
Webegan gathering around 8:00 a.m. onWednesday in the church, for coffee and nutrition bars, dis-
tributed visors, repeal buttons , maps of the Senate andHouse buildings and outlined plans for the
day.. A brief overview of plans forWednesday was reviewed.

Lobby Visits
Thenwewent on our way to lobby visits. Appointments had beenmade ahead of time, so it was rela-
tively easy to get to appointments on time.
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The Rally
The Rally from 12:00-1:00was the highlight of the day. The spot was in a shady outdoor space near
the Capitol. About 50 people were gathered. Suzie Dixon (CA) and I shared the introductions,
while Roger Boudreau (RI) interspersed repealWEP-GPO chants between speakers.
SenatorWhitehouse (D-R.I.), Congressmen Larson, (D-CT), Cicciline (D-R.I.), Moulton (D-MA)
spoke about the necessity to repealWEP-GPO now. A touching highlight to the Rally were the per-
sonal stories of the following people: Suzie Dixon (retired teacher- CA), Jane Roth ( current
teacher- CT), Patrice Earnest- ( federal worker-GA), DickyWrufel ( retired firefighter-ME), Bonnie
Ceidel, (retired teacher, spouse- CA), PennyWhitney Asdourian ( government employee-ME),
Gene Sokolowski (PSAI- VA)
The Rally was live- streamed and photographers took pictures of attendees. Press releases were
also sent.
Each of the Congressmen and Senators who spokemade a large point of thanking us for our work
and helping to get these bills on committee agenda.
Lobby visits continued after the Rally. Because some congressional offices were not accepting in-
person visits, several Zoommeetings were arranged and included participants in D.C. and those
back home. Zoom visits to both CT Senators' offices ( Blumenthal andMurphy) garnered over 50
participants.

TheDebrief
Later in the afternoon, a debriefingwas held in the church.We had a chance to talk about our vis-
its. All agreed that the day was successful and continuing work in our respective states needs to be
done tomake theWEP-GPO repeal a reality in this 117th Congress.
Special thanks to the planning committee for their diligence and commitment.
Bonnie.Ceidel, Suzie Dixon, Dennis Cox,Mary Elia, DickyWrufel, Paula Cooper, Roger Boudreau,
Julie Horwin, Patrice Earnest, DianneWinsor, Jane Roth.
If we all do a little, we can accomplish a lot.

What's Next?
Please let us know about the contacts youmade from home or while youwere in D.C. Use the link
below to tell us about your contacts.
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GPO-WEP-LegContact

More
We are reorganizing and building a stronger coalition. Wewill keep you updated and ask for your
continued help. Currently, we are contacting the staff and legislators who serve on theWays and
Means Committee, where the bills have been assigned. We ask you to contact them and ask two
things:
1. Will you support legislation to eliminate the GPOWEP?
2. Will you urge leadership to bring such legislation to the floor?

https://gmail.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9b407ed9d4d8e562ebbecf228&id=b959a6517f&e=f5ca1be8fb
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Have YouHeard?
Compiled byDoloresWright

After a couple of years of staying in and not traveling,Maureen and FrankAddiego booked a10
dayMexican Riviera Cruise for January. We had all our shots and boosters andwere almost fin-
ished packingwhen theOmicron variant took off. Bothmy husband and I went in for our regularly
scheduled checkups inmid December and told the doctor our plans A few days beforewewere
supposed to leave, he called us to say hewishedweweren’t going, but it was up to us.
The newswas full of rising numbers of cases and our doctor’s recommendation that we didn’t go

was on ourmind, sowe canceled that cruise but signed up for another cruise on the same ship out
of San Francisco – this time to Alaska inmid-May. However, twoweeks beforewewere supposed
to leave on the Alaskan cruise, I hurtmy back. Thanks to somewonderful meds and a great shot, I
was feeling better the nextweek, sowe decided to keep the reservation.
Letme caution you all! The new cruise ships are huge!!! Wewere in the second to the last

mini-suite on the port side. It was a longwalk every timewewent anywhere on the ship, espe-
cially to or from the theater! Excursionswere altered, as well. We had been looking forward to
visiting Victoria, but it was eliminated from our itinerary and another port was added – not to our
liking!!!
With all the pain I was experiencing, we altered our excursions somewhat and did enjoy the

White Pass Railway ride up to Gold Country. This time of the year, therewas snowwhich in July
we never experienced
on the train ride. When
the excursion ended,
we did notwalk back
into town to look
around. It was already
too painful formewith
what little I had done.
AtMendenhall

Glacier, we just took
our timewalking
around and lots of pic-
tures. Unfortunately,
something happened to
theMemory card and
all the pictures of our
trip were erased! We
saw further the reced-
ing of the glacier from
the first timewe had
seen it 20 years before.
This picture of the re-
ceding glacier was
taken a about 10 years
ago.

It rained in each port, so Ketchikanwas no different but it rained evenmore! Wewere just
happy that we had hadmany other happier (and dryer) times in Alaska.

After a two-year Covid-19 postponement, DoloresWright and her husband, Dick Chatham,
were able tomake their Grand Circle cruise, “Eastern Europe to the Black Sea,” aka to them as “Bu-
dapest to Bucharest.”Much of the trip was on the Danube River on theM/S River Adagiowith 90
other travelers. The tour included the countries of Hungary, Croatia, Serbia, Bulgaria, and
Romania, the last four of which came from the breakup of Yugoslavia.
One of the first things they learned is that Buda, a city on thewest side of the Danube River, and

Pest, a city on the east side of the river, merged to formBudapest, the “Queen of
the Danube.”
Ibor, a young Serbianman, came aboard one night to talk about the pros and cons regarding Ser-

bia joining the EuropeanUnion. Another talk described life in Romania under Communist rule. At
that time, childrenwere required to report any negative things they heard their



CALRTA #91 PAGE 22 SUMMER 2022

parents say about the government
or government leaders.
Impressive sights included a huge

stone along the river carvedwith
the image of Decebalus, a 14th-cen-
tury king. (Think: Romania’s answer
toMt. Rushmore.) In every citywe
saw and visited beautiful cathedrals
dating back hundreds of years. The
castle of Vlad the Impaler, better
known as Dracula’s castle, is well-
known around theworld. It pro-
vided the setting for the story of
Dracula, by Bram Stoker. Peles Cas-
tle, on the other hand, wasmore im-
pressivewith its excessive opu-
lence. Built between 1860 and
1914, it had runningwater, electricity, and even an elevator. There are 160 rooms, 30 bed-
rooms, and 20 bathrooms. The estimated current-day cost in US dollars would be $126mil-
lion.
Grand Circle cruises take tourists to the popular sights, but also provide an opportunity

to learn about the history and culture of the countries visited. One example of this is every
tour includes a home visit, which provides an opportunity to have ameal and talkwith lo-
cal people.
Other highlights of the trip were having a Romanian dinner in Bucharest with a youngman
and his wifewhose uncle lives in Fremont. Seating formeals on the Adagiowas open,
which allowed formeeting other passengers from the US. Often, evening entertainment
came on board to providemusic and dance from the local culture. It was especially enjoy-
able learning about different cultures in eastern Europe. Those of youwho follow sports
might recognize eastern European stars, such as Nadia Comeneci (gymnastics), Nikola Jo-
kic(Denver Nuggets), and LukaDoncic (DallasMavericks).
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